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Psychology and the study of human behaviour began to embrace the
world of economics and finance when it became clear that the
hypothesis of efficient financial markets was inadequate to explain
the complexity of the phenomena taking place.




 








Indeed, postulating the existence of a 
homo economicus who is
perfectly rational in his actions is certainly helpful in
bringing order to the many elements that make up the financial
system
and in studying how they relate to each other. But rationality has
an
implicit bìas that sometimes leads to practical results that are
different from what is postulated. Indeed, information is not
always
processed correctly by people.




 








It follows that the choices made by economic actors are always the
best possible ones, as well as the most logical and functional. But
they do not always follow the rational linearity suggested in
academic contexts. In fact, the theory is often far removed from
what
happens in reality.




 








As we unfortunately see in the cyclical onset of economic crises,
people's choices often appear perfectly irrational only until
something unexpected happens. And indeed, sometimes the market is
pervaded by real phases of irrational euphoria, which are then
followed by moments of unjustified depression.




 








THEORY:




RATIONAL AND LINEAR BEHAVIOUR




 








REAL SITUATION:





  
EUPHORIA ← → DEPRESSION





 








Behavioural finance emerges as a tool that can offer an
interpretative option in addition to what was previously possible
by
applying purely economic logic. 





 








It is a multidisciplinary approach that does not aspire to have the
final solution for interpreting any financial phenomenon, but
allows
for the addition of important explanations for scenarios that
otherwise risk getting stuck in the prejudices and disambiguations
of
traditional thinking.




 








Of course, the rational theory of markets can always try to explain
non-conforming phenomena as random events, but without adding any
real value to the overall interpretative framework. On the other
hand, every theory is bound to be joined (or surpassed) by another
in
the course of time. 





 








The challenges faced by economic actors on a daily basis certainly
cannot overlook the effect and scope of cognitive bìas (as in the
case of representation heuristics, overconfidence, availability,
adjustment or anchoring).




 








In the course of the next few pages we will delve into the working
mechanism of these phenomena, as we develop the topic of
behavioural
finance. We will start with the basic principles of the subject and
then proceed to practical and functional applications.




 








The aim is to help the reader broaden his or her interpretive
toolbox
to better understand how markets work and to make more informed
decisions than is normally the case.


 



                    
                

                
            

            
        

    
        
            
                
                
                    
                        What is behavioural finance
                    

                    
                    
                        
                    

                    
                

                
                
                    
                    



 







Behavioural finance is a nascent and developing field of economics,
characterised by the use of a multidisciplinary and multifactorial
approach. The basic idea behind this research is that a combination
of the latest findings from economics, psychology, neurology and
sociology can better explain how people make economic choices. 





 








The most recent discoveries in these disciplines should therefore
ensure a synergistic interpretative value with respect to the
application of individual theories, especially in an economic
framework such as the current one, which is becoming increasingly
complex and entropic due to the entry of new technologies.




 








Just think of the unstoppable development of high-frequency
algorithmic trading, whereby automated software is able to trade in
a
few millionths of a second.  





 








It is therefore a field of research that can offer answers where
traditional economics struggles to anticipate what might be
possible
future developments in the sector, given that more and more facts
and
events do not fit into more traditional patterns of
interpretation.




 








In reality, we start talking about behavioural finance already in
the
first theories of neoclassical economics. One thinks, for example,
of
Adam Smith, who wrote the "theory of moral systems", in
which he described a system based on the principle of sympathy.




 








According to Smith, sympathy takes shape through a process of
identification and comparison with the feelings of others. In this
mechanism, people take an interest in others without giving up on
themselves. Thus, the baker produces bread not to give it away but
to
sell it, but aims to offer a product that is desired and
appreciated
by customers.




 








At the heart of any commercial exchange is therefore the desire to
offer value to the other party, while satisfying one's own
interests
and those of others. According to the economist, the invisible hand
of the market conforms to justice, assimilating the economic order
to
the moral order.




 








It follows that economics and psychology merge in the behaviour of
economic agents. An assumption at the heart of behavioural
finance.




 








Clearly, in the decades that followed, the view of man as a
rational
operator became predominant, but the principles of behavioural
economics were just waiting to be revealed. Thus, since the 1980s,
there has been a proliferation of hypotheses, studies and theories
concerning the impact of the way people make decisions on economic
matters.




 








On the other hand, what has always made this field of study topical
and significant have been the continuous anomalies that made the
theories that followed one another over the years 'imperfect'.
Whether small market corrections, misalignments in the prices of
financial instruments or massive purchases not justified by logic
(how can one forget the speculative bubbles that have followed in
recent decades), there always seemed to remain something that could
not be adequately explained by recourse to the theories of
traditional economics.




 








At the end of the 1970s, the first prospect theories emerged,
disseminated through a publication by Kahneman and Tversky entitled
'Prospect Theory: An Analysis of Decision Under Risk'. It
challenged
the so-called expected utility theory, developed in 1944 by John
von
Neumann and Oskar Morgenstern. From this point onwards, the road to
the development of behavioural finance is marked.




 








Since the 1990s, new ways of studying and examining the way people
make choices have been added. Insights that could not even be
imagined a few years earlier. The multifactorial and
multidisciplinary approach has led researchers to use cutting-edge
medical equipment to try to interpret how the brain works during
the
choice process.




 








One thinks of the discoveries of neuromarketing and neuroeconomics,
for example using magnetic resonance imaging to find out which
regions of the brain light up and go into operation when it comes
time to make an investment or purchasing decision.




 








In recent years, the definitive recognition of behavioural finance
has arrived in the Olympus of major economic theories, through the
awarding of the Nobel Prize in economics (2017) to psychologist Dr
Richard H. Thaler for his studies on behavioural economics. 





 








In his work, Thaler showed that individuals' decisions in the
economic sphere can be studied and explained through the methods of
cognitive psychology, thus building (as reported by the Swedish
Academy at the award ceremony) a bridge between economic and
psychological analyses of the individual's decision-making
process.




 








On the whole, we can therefore define behavioural economics as the
discipline that studies how psychological inclinations influence
the
financial behaviour of investors and traders. In addition to this,
the discipline is able to analyse and show the distortions that may
be at the source of market anomalies.
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